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01:00   Born in 1910 in Crete. 
 
02:00 The town was so small that it had few Jewish people in it. 
She had one brother who was older. 
 
03:00 Her father was a wine seller. She was closer to her father 
rather than her mother. 
 
04:00 Her father was a very honest and a good man. He never did 
anything that was mean. Adele followed her father's path , and was 
very giving herself. She did what she did to help the Jews because 
God put her on that path. 
 
05:00 She did not have the opportunity to help a lot of people. She 
wishes that she had. 
 
06:00 She got a long very well with the Jews. 
 
07:00 She was married at age 19 and moved to (Marceau) Sp. 
 
08:00 Her sister-in-law's father was Jewish. Before him she really 
never encountered Jews. 
 
09:00 After knowing her sister-in-law's father, she began to have 
many Jewish friends. This is how she met the woman that she saved 
from the Germans. 
 
10:00 Her parents did not have any Jewish friends because there 
were not a lot of Jewish people around. 
 
11:00 She had three children; two before 1930. She than had the  
third child after the war. During the war she knew what was 
happening to the Jews. 
 
12:00 She found out this information between 1938-39 from 
newspapers but she really never knew to what extent of what Hitler 
was doing. In 1940 Jews from Poland, Belgium, and Germany came into 
France. One of her Jewish friends met a Polish family. 
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13:00 This woman she helped was also a Jew working for this Polish 
family that came to France. Then the Polish family escaped to 
America and the young Jew could not go with them. 
 
14:00 The Polish family left the young girl in (Marceau) sp with 
another family. 
15:00 Adele was not worried of the risk of helping this woman. 
 
16:00 The young woman was suppose to come and work for Adele but 
the Gestapo found out about the young woman. The Gestapo went to 
look for her but could not fine her. 
 
17:00 She ran away. 
 
18:00 Adele's husband told the apartment's concierge that the young 
woman was staying at a friend's house in the country. 
 
19:00 Adele and her husband intern hid the young woman. 
 
20:00 They took her for two days in the country at a Villa so the 
Gestapo would not find her. They all stayed in the Villa for the 
summer. 
 
21:00 The girl hid in the villa and Adele secretly brought her food 
for 15 days. Adele did not know the risk that she was bringing to 
her husband and her children, who were six and nine. 
 
22:00 The children knew the risk associated with the young woman. 
 
23:00 The young woman was in hiding with Adele's family until 1941. 
 
24:00 The reason why the Gestapo did not find her was that she 
stayed in another family's villa. 
 
25:00 She then came to Adele's house. 
 
26:00 In France, they were not looking for Jews that much. Adele 
was able to obtain papers to give to the young woman. The family 
and the young Jew finally moved back to the apartment. 
 
27:00 The young woman was 28 years old. Adele's husband agreed 
through out. 
 
28:00 People at that time had hard feelings toward the Jews and the 
Germans. 
 
29:00 Adele is now a part of an organization that looks for people 
that helped hid the Jews during World War II. She was able to 
obtain papers by asking her friends for help. 
 
30:00 There was a small town in France that brunt down and a lot of 
people were killed. Adele obtained a fake identification card that 
says that the young Jew was born in France under another woman's 
name. 
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31:00 The young Jew became an important part of the family. The 
family brought her every where they went. 
 
32:00 Adele received a letter in the mail saying that there was 
going to be an identity check for everyone in her family. Adele's 
friend took her family and the young girl into the country for 
awhile. 
 
33:00 The Gestapo came to Adele's house but no one was there. 
 
34:00 Adele had some other people staying at her house. There was 
a German, who escaped from the army and execution, and a communist. 
The situation was becoming more dangerous because Adele's children 
were stopped by the Gestapo and their papers checked. 
 
35:00 Children knew that the whole situation was very dangerous and 
did not tell anyone. 
 
36:00 Adele believed that God put her on this path and is looking 
after her. She could not refuse helping. The young Jew lost her 
mother and sister in the concentration camps. She had no food, 
family, or money. 
 
37:00 Many people did not have the opportunity to help the Jews. 
 
38:00 God guided her because something drew her to make these 
dangerous decisions. 
 
39:00 Adele is now 78 years old and has a lot of grandchildren. 
 
40:00 She has five grandchildren. 
 
41:00 She is not a practicing protestant. 
 
42:00 She does have a bible. Her children are not religious either. 
They do not have any faith. 
 
43:00 The young Jew was only used to eat Kosher food, before she 
went into hiding. Adele told her that she either eats what she has 
or she could leave. The young woman does not eat Kosher anymore. 
 
44:00 After the liberation an American soldier smashed Adele's 
legs. 
 
45:00 The soldiers were drunk. She was in bed for four years. The 
Jewish woman stayed and helped her. 
 
46:00 Once Adele was able to walk, the Jewish woman left and went 
to the U.S. She then went to Israel. Adele and the woman still keep 
in touch today. 
 
47:00 The young woman's family moved to Belgium. 
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48:00 Adele did not know anyone at the time that was also helping 
out the Jews. Adele tried to help other Jews but the one other 
person whom she did try to help left because his wife was sick. 
 
49:00 The Holocaust was the worse thing that had ever happened. 
 
50:00 Before the war Adele had no worries. 
 
51:00 She does not regret doing any of it. She is proud of what she 
did. She does not know if she can do it again but that is because 
she is old. The young Jewish woman married a German from the U.S. 
 
52:00 The young Jewish woman comes back to France to visit Adele. 
 
53:00 Adele's children were not brought up to hate anyone. She feel 
that parents should also raise their children the same way. 
 
54:00 Adele is now divorced. 
 
55:00 She wishes that her children were somewhat religious. 
 
56:00 Adele is a good woman. 
 
57:00 Adele respects everyone and people let her be what she wants 
to be. 
 
58:00 She only knows about 400 people that helped the Jews. 
 
59:00 She earned a medal for helping Jews. 
 
60:00 She enjoys helping people. 
 
61:00 The hardest times of her life were during the war. The war 
changed her. 
 
62:00 When in water, you swim, when in war you do what you have to, 
to stay a float. 
 
63:00 She was afraid only some of the time. 
.END. 
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